Jurek,

Anne, Env. Health

From: Jurek, Anne, Env. Health

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2016 3:55 PM

To: Michael Boettger (mboettger@themichaelsorg.com); ‘Mark Drollinger’

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: Meeting Wednesday 3/30/2015, Case RO0002896, 1396 5th Street, Oakland, CA
Hello Michael and Mark:

Thank you for coming in yesterday to meet with Dilan Roe and me. As Dilan requested, | am following up to summarize

our disc
follows:

1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

6)

ussion on the further investigation and other information needed to help bring this case to closure. Itis as

Retabulation of the groundwater analytical results and the analytical results of the soil confirmation sampling
from the excavation so that they include the laboratory reporting limits.

Sampling of fill using the methods of 50 to 100 feet grid spacing or a method based on the estimate of the
amount of fill put back into the excavation.

Analysis of the fill for potential contamination in accordance with the DTSC 2001 Information Advisory for clean
imported fill material.

Sampling of groundwater at the areas of the oil seepage from the north sidewall and the former location of MW-
5. If feasible, sampling should occur north of the seepage on the adjacent property.

A sufficient number of soil and groundwater sampling points in the areas of the former locations of the two
removed USTs and location of the closed in-place UST in order to adequately characterize these areas for
potential contamination.

Figures submitted of proposed work should be large-scale in order provide enough detail for us to assess the
proposed work.

Regarding the required submission of data on GeoTracker, | do see that some reports were submitted. However, other
electronic data that is required is still missing, including analytical data for soil and groundwater, boring logs, and site
maps. The following is link that provides the GeoTracker reporting requirements and general information:

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/ust/electronic submittal/report rgmts.shtml

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/ust/electronic_submittal/

Let me know when you are ready to meet so we can review and discuss the work plan for the site. If you have any
guestions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

Regards

Anne
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Anne Jurek, M.S.

Professional Technical Specialist Il (Geology)

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH)
1131 Harbor Bay Pkwy

Alameda, CA 94502

(510) 567-6721; Ext. 36721

anne.jurek@acgov.org




